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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Well here we are at the end of 2020 and what a year we have had! 
I am really looking forward to getting to know you all more personally 
as some of the restrictions continue to ease next year. Hopefully we 
will be able to come together as a community to celebrate on many 
occasions. 
 

We have had a very busy and highly successful couple of weeks, whilst 
delivering 4 staged based presentation assemblies, Kinder and High 
School transitions and our Year 6 Farewell. We hope you enjoy some of 
the photos included in this week’s newsletter. 
 

Unfortunately, some of the neighbours in the area have been misusing 
the school grounds over the weekend period. If you happen to see     
anyone misusing the school grounds over the holiday period, could you 
please contact security on: 1300 880 021. Your support with this 
matter, would be greatly appreciated.  
 

I just wanted to remind everyone again that the new school year will 
commence in 2021 with 2 staff development days for teachers on 
Wednesday 27th and Thursday 28th January, with the first day for        
students on Friday 29th January, 2021. 
 

I hope that you all have a wonderful summer holiday and festive        
season. I also hope that you get some time to relax, unwind and enjoy 
some quality family time. 
 

I thank you all again for your on-going support and understanding      
during one of the toughest years that we have all had. Here’s hoping 
that 2021 will be a year of continued success for our wonderful         
community. 
 
Stay safe, 

 

Mrs Jemima Gammone 
Principal 

Upcoming Events  
 

 
2021 
 
 
Term 1 
 
Friday 29th January 
Students return to school 
 
Friday 5th February 
Swimming Carnival (selected students) 
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Year 6 Farewell 



                                                                    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                     
      Kindergarten Graduation 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Corrimal High School Scholarship 
Winner - Samantha R 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Ryan Park Citizenship Award Winner -  
Anika  M 

Celebrating Excellence Assembly 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    Regional Director Debbie Lowe presenting the Dux Award - Samantha R 
 
 
 
                  
 
 

Year 6 Graduation 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
School Captains &  
Vice - Captains 2021 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On December 1st, our wonderful year 6 students went to their new high schools for a transition day. We would like 
to share some information about some of the things we did at Corrimal High School.  
We met our year advisor, Mr McDonald (his middle name is Ronald) and participated in many fun activities such as 
science, music, PE and STEM. 
 

In Science we investigated the science behind fireworks. Another rotation was sport. We played volleyball with an 
exercise/yoga ball which was really fun. 
 

After recess we went to a music class and played lots of fun music related games and tested out some instruments. 
Anahera even sang a song for us! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Finally we drove 4x4 cars around a grass track out the front of the school. Soon we will receive our licences. 
 

It was also great to meet some of our new teachers and also some new friends from other schools. 
 

We really enjoyed our time at Corrimal High School. Thank you to Mr Stanley, Mrs Brown and Mr Roger for making 
that day possible. 

  

Anika Marsh & Emily Ellis  

High School Transition Day 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2/3-Kookaburras and 2/3-Redbacks completed a Literacy unit this term on Campaigning. Classes read                  
informative, persuasive and imaginative texts on current issues concerning our planet. Students collaborated in 
small groups to campaign a topic of their interest to spread awareness to others. Some of these topics included 
endangered animals, deforestation and pollution. During the unit students produced posters, information          
brochures, persuasive petition letters and creative poetry. These were crafted to present to K-6 students through 
a campaign stall. We are coming to the end of the term now and it is time to present our stalls! Students are very 
excited to hold their campaigning in the final week of the term with all of K-6 students invited. Their aim is to      
obtain as many ‘signatures’ on their petition as possible to provide evidence of their campaign success in raising 
awareness. 
 
The poster featured is one student’s advertisement of our campaigns to K-6. Unfortunately, we cannot have      
parents attend, but photos and videos will be shared with parents of 2/3 classes on Seesaw. We look forward to 
seeing some amazing campaigns! Well done to both classes on their efforts and dedication to making our world a 
better place. 
 
Miss Burns and Mr Menegazzo 

Let’s Get Campaigning! 



P & C News – 2020 - Term 4, Week 9 

 

 

We would like to wish you all a safe and happy holiday. Thank you 

for your continued support this year.  

 

Don’t forget our first P&C Meeting will be in Term 1, Week 3  

 

Stay healthy, Stay safe and we’ll see you next year.   
 

 

 

 

Jayne Ellis    Cindy Napier    Kimberlee Gilmour  Sarah Loemker 
P&C President      P&C Secretary   Treasurer   Fundraising Officer 
0419 293 763      0421 221 810    0403 731 778   0405 084 632   
ceps.pc.president@gmail.com    ceps.pc.secretary@gmail.com  ceps.pc.treasurer@gmail.com ceps.fete@gmail.com 

 
 

The Last Canteen day for 2020 is Wednesday, 16th December!!! 
 

PLEASE NOTE: We are running down stock for the end of the year. Please have a second choice in case 

your first is unavailable. 
 

• MEAL DEAL MONDAY: 14th December is our last meal deal @ $6 per pack. This consists of a Sausage 

sizzle, popcorn or pretzels (Please choose), popper or water (please choose), (Additional Sausages are 

available - $2 extra per sausage).  

 

If you haven't placed your child’s order, please send Linda Trebel a message TODAY on 0438 840 820 

or email ceps.pc.canteen@gmail.com, don't miss out!! 
 

Thank you for your support in 2020, and we’ll see you all next year!!!  
Linda & Deb  

 

Linda Trebel 

Canteen Manager 

0438 840 820 
ceps.pc.canteen@gmail.com 

 

Account details:  
CEPS P&C Canteen  

BSB: 802 249  
Account: 4000 09150 
 



 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
We would like to thank Spot On 
Hose and Fittings for their kind 
donation of a school shed and 
netball equipment. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
We would also like to thank Dexion Nepean Storage Solution Specialists for their very          
generous donation of racking and lockers for the maintenance shed and garden shed        
shelving. 
  

These wonderful donations are greatly appreciated by both students and staff at Corrimal 
East Public School. 

Donation Thanks! 






